
Growing your Miracle Fruit Seed 
Synsepalum dulcificum 

 

The Miracle Fruit is a native of West Africa. The fruit is unique in being able to make sour 
foods deliciously sweet, even lemons taste like a juicy orange. 

It is a very hardy little plant, quite resistant to drought and able to thrive in bright filtered 
light to quite sunny locations. It is intolerant of frost, so if you are in a colder area of 
Australia, you may need to maintain your plant in a pot and move it to a warmer position in 
the winter. 

The Miracle Fruit is a compact pyramidal shrub to small tree growing to 2.5 metres. Small 
white flowers are produced two or three times each year and are followed by a profusion of 
ellipsoid red fruit. The flesh of the fruit is eaten and the pip discarded, the effect on your taste 
buds can last up to an hour. 

Your seed is freshly harvested and kept moist as this species has a particularly short viability. 
It is important to germinate your seeds as soon as possible, never buy dry Miracle Fruit seeds, 
they are unlikely to be viable. 

I have found the best way to germinate these seeds is simply to moisten a couple of sheets of 
kitchen paper, wrap you seeds in it and place them in a snap lock plastic bag. Watch the seeds 
over the next week or two and when they start to shoot their first root, pot them into 
individual 5 cm pots using a good quality mix such as Searle’s. Just cover the top of the seed 
with mix and add a pinch of Osmocote to each. Alternatively simply sow your seeds in a pot 
or tray using potting mix to which 25% coarse sand has been added. Just cover the seeds. 
Transplant when the first two leaves have formed and hardened. 

Keep the seeds in a warm location with plenty of morning sun and pot up as required. If you 
wish to plant your Miracle Fruit in the garden, I’d establish your plants in at least a 150mm 
pot first. Water your plants during dry periods for the first year or so, after that they should be 
able to pretty much fend for themselves. 

The Miracle Fruit is naturally a neat tree so pruning should only be limited to fine tuning the 
shape of your plant. They are affected by very few bugs, mealy bugs occasionally bother 
them, but these are easily controlled by systemic chemicals such as Rogor, Folimat or 
Confidor. Wear protective equipment and take note of the withholding period during which 
fruit should not be eaten. 

Best of luck with your seeds, and do drop me a line if I can be of further help. 

Steve (wackos@westnet.com.au) 
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